
  
  
  

EDGARTOWN BOARD OF ASSESSORS  MEETING 2-23-2012 
  
 

 
PRESENT: Alan Gowell, Chairman of the Board; Laurence A. Mercier, member of the 
Board,  Jo-Ann Resendes, Principal Assessor; C. Bonnell, Administrative Assistant; and 
Ed Pierce, Data Collector/Office Assistant. 
 
The meeting was brought to order at 4:00 PM. 
 
After motion made and seconded, the minutes of the 12-19-2011 meeting were approved 
by all present Board members. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE: 
 
Nothing at this time. 
 
PERMISSION TO ABATE: 
 
The Board voted to abate the following uncollectible motor vehicle taxes: 2005  $897.71,  
2006 $190.63, 2007  $105.00, 2008  $47.50 and 2009 $47.50. 
 
The Board signed abatements in final settlement for the Houlahan ATB cases. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
Jo-Ann updated the Board on the FY 12 reval. 
 
After review, the Board voted to delete map 40 parcel 1.32 owned by Allen & Judith 
Norton for FY 13 because it is a laid out right of way.  Assessors policy is not to assess 
roads. 
 
After motion made and seconded, the meeting was adjourned at 4:30PM. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
 
 
Cindy Bonnell 
 
 


